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As erosion moves forward, landowners
push back
A consultants' report on protective measures to reduce the erosion of shoreline properties
in Bayham is another blow to landowners.

A consultants’ report on protective measures to reduce the erosion of
shoreline properties in Bayham is another blow to landowners.

The report says the municipality would have a di�cult time receiving
approvals from di�erent governments for a protective measure such as
a breakwater.
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And if Bayham did get the green light and put in place protection, the
municipality could face additional liabilities, the report warned.

Bayham had to close a section of Lakeshore Line between Clarke Road
and Elgin County Road 55 as a precautionary measure in April.

Erosion at the edge of the high blu�s has become a safety hazard for the
almost 4.5 kilometre stretch of road. A 1.5 kilometre portion of the road
has been closed since 2002.

Bruce Bilon, a landowner whose property includes about 1,350 metres of
the high blu�s shoreline along Lakeshore Line, said although he can’t say
the report is wrong, he said it’s “quite possible” that “shoreline erosion
protection facilities” could be approved.

One of the protective measures is a breakwater that would reduce the
impact of waves against the land. Bilon is the secretary/treasurer of the
Lake Erie North Shore Landowners Association (LENSLA), created in 2015
by a group of landowners dedicated to protecting Elgin County’s
shoreline from erosion.
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The association was created in part as a response to a shoreline
management plan created with support from the four area conservation
authorities: Kettle Creek, Cat�sh Creek, Lower Thames Valley and Long
Point Region.

The plan suggests “managed retreat” as a way to deal with erosion,
something that leaves many properties and their landowners vulnerable
to its e�ect because nature would be allowed to take its course.

Bilon said he thinks the high cost of erosion protection is part of the
reason council won’t commit to a project.

“In the long term it would be cheaper to stop the erosion because they
spend a lot of money, the county and the municipalities, losing roads due
to erosion. That’s going to continue if they don’t stop the erosion,” Bilon
said.

He described himself as an environmentalist and said the argument that
erosion of the shoreline is natural, is �awed.

Two human-made factors contribute signi�cantly to quickening of
shoreline erosion; the amount of water going in and out of Lake Erie and
deforestation, Bilon said.

The consultants’ report recently submitted to council concluded that
because of the amount of regulations and policies regarding lakeshore
erosion at every level of government, an application for a protective
measure such as breakwater would be “unlikely.”

The report said obtaining approval would be di�cult because of the
location and extent of shoreline protection required.

Approval agencies are geared to “maintaining the natural processes of
lakeshore erosion, recognizing that the movement of eroded materials
has occurred over many years to create the natural environment found
along the Lake Erie coastline from Long Point to Point Pelee,” the report
said.

In addition to policies at the municipal and county levels, Bayham would
also have to comply with regulations at the provincial and federal level as
well as the Long Point Region Conservation Authority – about 12
regulations/policies in all.
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Mayor Paul Ens said the report was requested to give the 13 landowners
a�ected by the road closure an idea of the scope and magnitude such
erosion protection measures would take to get approved.

“We weren’t thinking of doing a project on our own but more for the
residents, what’s out there for them,” he said, noting it’s not the
municipality’s property that’s a�ected by the erosion at that particular
part of the shoreline.

Bilon and his wife have thought of funding and applying for an erosion
protection project to protect their home and property in Port Burwell.

“We’ve come to the conclusion that it’s not realistic,” Bilon said.

He and his wife have owned their home in Port Burwell for about 12
years. They purchased another home in Delhi, a small community about
80 kilometres east of London, because of the threat of erosion.

“We couldn’t a�ord to save our property so we moved.”

Long Point Region Conservation Authority did not return a request for
comment.
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